
President’s Message

New Jersey Batman’s live animal show @ 2014 Breakfast in the Woods

It is a precious time of year 
with the holidays upon us.  The Demarest 
Nature Center wishes everyone a happy and 
safe holiday season as well as a wonderful 
and warm Happy New Year.  

Most people feel that we are apart from 
nature, but this is not so.  Nature is a part of 
us and we will always be a part of nature, we 
are inseparable.  Without nature we would not 
be on this wonderful diverse planet of ours.  
Remember to stop and smell the flowers from 
time to time.  Communing with nature is in our 
very makeup.  Our Demarest Nature Center 
is a small piece of heaven on earth, come 
visit it often and appreciate our Earth.

During this time of year please be careful if 
you have pets.  Make sure your pets stay 

warm and don’t keep harmful plants and 
foods around for them to eat.  If you notice 
wild birds that happen to stay around and not 
migrate during the winter, feed them wild bird 
seed.  If you notice any other wildlife having 
trouble during the winter, please speak to a 
local vet to find out what you should to do 
keep them safe and to keep yourself safe or 
contact a rescue like: Antler Ridge Wildlife 
Sanctuary 973-800-2420, Avian Wildlife 
Center 973-702-1957, Rock Springs Wildlife 
908-835-9991, Turtle Rescue of New Jersey 
908-362-7747, Wild Baby Rescue 908-362-
9453, Wildlife Rescue 973-948-0037 or any 
other licensed wildlife rehabilitators in the 
state of NJ.  

Cynthia Soroka-Dunn
President
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Your membership dollars allow us to continue to give back to the community 
and preserve and protect DNC’s 60 acres of meadows, forests and wetlands. 



Our Current Members
A major portion of your membership dues is used to support free educational programs 
in the Demarest Public Schools exploring nature, the environment and local history. 
We’re very proud of our school programs for 2014/15, which could not happen without 
your continued support:

D. Aboudi, James Ackerman, Cynthia Allen, Roz & Stuart Alpert, Cyndi & Robert Avedon, Virginia Bargisen, 
Ronald Barr & Dr. Joy Micale, Joseph & Marie Berges, The Beucler Family, John & Anne Beucler, Dr. R.V. 
Biagioni, Marianne Bolduc, Donald Bomeisl, Thomas P. Bonnano, Richard Bower, Stacy Braff, Frank Brecia, 
Susanne Brunnell, Yvonne Caldarulo, The Cantarore Family, Patrick Cardinale, Liz & Wayne Carlin, Marian 
Carlson, Lisa Carson, Joe & Lisa Caruso, Dr. & Mrs. Mark Cetta, Myung Choi, Eugene & Doris Claeyssens, Mike 
& Charlotte Clarke, Kari. Colen, Tracy Collins, Joseph Connolly, Steven & Diane Conti, Joseph Corrado, Elleen 
& Robert Corrado, The Cottrell Family, The Coy Family, The Cywinski Family, Philip & Rosemary D’Alesandro, 
William & Ruth Day, Bob & Kathy Dean, Barbara & Richard Deragon, Winifred Derfus, Assunte DeSimone, 
Sherry Diaz, Barbara DiNovi, Robert Dolan, David Emerson, Naomi Epstein, Gerald & Edith Escala, Mr. & 
Mrs. Stephen Feder, William & Susan Feil, Mr. & Mrs. DJ Felton, Susan & Laurance Frank, Rhoda & Dan 
Freeman, Richard & Dr. Jane Fried, Sharon Fried, Dr. & Mrs. Frank Galtieri, Fred & Donna Giannetti, Corine 
Gibson, Fred Goldstein, Peter Gonedes, Jamie & Eulalia Gonzalez, John Goodwin, Helen Goody, Donald 
Green, Edward & Olga Greenwald, Dr. Jutta Greweldinger, Joel & Mary Hamilton, Marion Hayden, Arthur Hays, 
Leon & Rita Hillman, Barbara Hoffman, Leewis Holzberg, Eva Holzer, Junius Hunt, Rosemary Hunt, Melinda 
Iannuzzi, Masaaku & Kumiko Ishikura, Mr. & Mrs. Michael Jacobs, Dorthy John, Warren & Barbara Johnson, 
Mrs. Edwin Kabakow, Timothy & Lydia Ke, Elise Kenn, Bill & Frances Khani, Rohini Khubani, Morris Kim, 
Dwangsuk Kim, Deborah King, Ellen Knatz, Dr. & Mrs. Koenigsberger, Joseph & Paula Kolacia, Sandy Kozinn, 
Klaus Kretchmer, Margaret Kristensen, Jin & David Kupperman, Jenie Lee, Sam Lee, Yong & Seung Lee, Max 
& Ellen Leimgruber, Nanch Chang and Jason LePree, Avi Lewinson, George & Irini Lilikas, Mr. & Mrs. Lino 
Linteris, Thornton & Lee Lockwood, Ralph & Jeanne Lopen, The Lourbas Family, Roderick & Lucia MacKenzie, 
William & Priscilla MacPhail, Paul & Jane Majeski, Karen Maloof, Mr. & Mrs. David Marco, William & Priscilla 
MacPhail, Barry Marsery, Theodore & Marianne Martens, Michael Mauel, Christopher McCormack, Mr. & 
Mrs. James McGahren, Richard Mercier, Christian & Hwa Soon Meyer, David Michaelson, Jan & Jon Miller, 
Norman & Barbara Miller, Glen & Lucila Mills, Alexandra Min, Elizabeth Molina, Marilyn Molnar, Richard Motta, 
Blanche Muller, Dr. Jose Munin, Laura & Lewis Nelson, Michael & Viola Nemeth, Maureen Neville, Irwin K. & 
Lorraine Nissen, James Nobel, Linda Nociti, Dr. Daniel Ochs & Arlene Sparks, Susan Oliff, Cathy & Richard 
Olsen, Suzanne Ornstein, Fredrick & Edna Ortega, Tom & Jennifer Otto, Constatine Papantonis, Sera Park, 
Hattie Parks, Deborah Pellegrini, Angela Pepe, Mr. & Mrs. Perrotti, Fred & Robin Pierce, Robert & Marguerite 
Pilsbury, Edgar & Luisa Pittaluga, Andrea Pluzsik, Jeffrey & Edith Pullman, Asim Qaman, Rivera Ramalho, 
John & Lourdes Reinke, Ethel Reitsema, MaryAnn Rich, Bud & Ginny Richards, The Riley-Stern Family, Dave 
& Marilyn Robertson, Angela G. Rodin, The Rome Family, The Rotile Family, Judy A. Rosenthal, Samrel Ted 
Rubin, Dom & Mary Rutigliano, Albert Sanz, Stephen Sapontzis, Andrew Schiffer, Dr. & Mrs. Stuart & Marilyn 
Schiffman, The Schliem Family, Albert & Cynthia Shachar, Lilly Shavi, The Shelton Family, Steve Shur, Joel 
& Wendy Silverstien, Elaine Silvia, Judy-Howie Simon, Lee & Nancy Simonson, Peter & Marianna Simpson,, 
Arthur & Debbie Sinensky & Debbie, Mildred Singer, Margaret Slaven, Anna Smiley, Allen & Myrna Soast, 
Cynthia Saroka, Stephan Spantsizs, Arlene Spark, Albert Sproul, M. Donald Stavis, Dr. William Stegmayer, 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Steinel, Junius Stephenson, Lisa Stern, Robert & June Stoll, Harry & Jean Strickholm, 
Bill Strohmeyer, Harvey & Mimi Strum, Karen & Fabian Tenenbaum, Herbert Tetens, Jesse Thorsen, Victor 
& Frances Trubuzio, Arthur & Madeline Truninger, The Tuysuzoglu Family, Dr. Benjamin & Carol Tycko, Mr. 
Leonard & Alberta Vadala, The Vallejo Family, Richard & Clair Van Buren, Aram Varteresian, B. Wadsworth, 
Grace Walsh, John & Jane Westervelt, Dr. Carl Weirum, Audrey Winograd, Richard Winters & Nancy Stern, 
Klaus Woltman, Richard & Nancy Stern Winters, Kyoung Soo Won, Mia Woo, Nancy S. Woods, Mark T. Wright, 
Charles Wrubel, Ky Yurseko, Peter & Patricia Zampieri, Robert Zenorini.

Demarest Nature News



The Demarest Nature Center Association would like to put out a big thank-you to 
everyone who contributed his or her time and energy in making The Craft Show at Oktoberfest 2014 
a great success.  Despite having to move to our rain date we had a great turnout of both crafters and 
shoppers at this year’s event.  We apologize if we’ve left anyone off this list. 

Our Thanks To: Mayor Ray 
Cywinski, Borough Clerk Susan Crosman, 
Deputy Registar Elise Wrede, Chief  of Police 
Jim Powderley and the Demarest Police 
Department, The Demarest Department of 
Public Works, Stu and Liz Dangler of the United 
Methodist Church of Demarest, The Korean 
Parent Teacher Organization, Christina Kim, 
Suzanne Ornstein, Ron Schwartzman, Laura 
DeFlora, Ariela Keysar-Coy, Hayley Sassano, 
Hilaury Stern, Ben Nelson, Laura Nelson, 
Gail Warshaw, Antje Hennings, Amita Desai, 
Nell Riley, Steve Chen, Patricia Chen, Laszlo 
Hamos, Zsuzsa Hamos, Beth Anne McKell, Laura Gross, Kumiko Ishikura, Toni Dolan, Naomi Epstein, 
Jimmy Hu, Mike Hubschman, Bill Connelly, Brian Bernstein, Richard Seo, Angela Caserta, Jerry Koch, 
Bill Stegmayer, Bob Gioia, Paul Ascone, Lisa Caruso, Ginny Bargisen,  Jane Fried, Libby Andreopoules, 
Ed Hirning, Sangita Desai, Sally Keen, Irene Lourbas, Odil Tuysuzoglu, Kevin Dunn, Hercules Invictus, 
and The DNCA Board of Trustees: Joe Connolly, Peter Coy, Cynthia Soroka-Dunn, Dave Emerson, 
John Goodman, Scott Lasky, Teddy Lourbas, Lewis Nelson, Greg Paster, Thea Piltzecker, Jonathan 
Regan, Marianna Simpson, Joan Stein, Joan Stein, Sadi Tuysuzoglu and our biggest thanks to Kevin 
Riley.  Demarest Nature Center’s OKTOBERFEST, our one and only annual fund raiser, could not of 
happened without Kevin’s very able planning and administration throughout the year.

If you are a crafter, thinking about being a crafter, or know a crafter, our 2015 application is up 
on our website, www.DemarestNatureCenter.org/crafters, ready to print out.  You can also call Kevin 
Riley at 201-403-3183 if you have any questions.

Oktoberfest 2014
Demarest Nature News

Delicious food at The Korean Parent Teacher Organization’s 
Oktoberfest  Booth

2015 Event Calendar & Trail Map inside!



What’s Happening This Year!
Please visit our website:

www.demarestnaturecenter.org
for details and updates on our upcoming events.

If you are interested in becoming one of our
Board of Trustees  or you’d like to join our volunteers,

email: info@demarestnaturecenter.org. 

There is no greater feeling than supporting a worthy organization. 

The Demarest Nature is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. This means that your 

donations are tax deductible. Your donations support all of our educational programs, 

scholarships, events and the continued preservation of our green space. Consider a 

gift to the Demarest Nature Center as an investment in the future of our community. Of 

course, it goes without saying, or with saying in this case, that we are not offering tax 

advice by the above statement. Contact any of our trustees if you would like more info.

We are a 501(c)3!

Photos by Kevin Riley unless where otherwise credited.
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